
GLEE CLUB
THE Glee Club, after its initial concert in the Palestra last season, 

advanced to further heights this year by climaxing its year’s ac­
tivities with a well-received concert in Carnegie Hall.

In preparation for the big event, the club gave performances at 
the Christmas assembly, Saint Mary’s and Mary Immaculate Hos­
pitals’ Nurses Homes, Saint Joseph’s Home and the House of Good 
Shepherd.

March 21st was the date for the Carnegie Hall concert. Felix 
Robert Mendelssohn, ’cellist, appeared as guest artist. As special 
features, a string quintet and a vocal quartet, composed of Glee 
Club personnel, as well as solos by William Larkin, John Murphy, 
and Gordon Maher, rounded out the excellent program.

The club concluded its season by rendering selections at Senior 
Night ceremonies, and at Commencement. Mrs. Marie MacDonald 
is director of the group. Brother Pascal acted as moderator, 
and Brother Camillus served as accompanist. Officers were John 
Murphy, President; William Larkin, Secretary; Arthur Lochhead 
Treasurer; and Oliver Hamill, Librarian.



> 
u PI ALPHA

This was one of Pi Alpha’s banner years, now having the 
distinction of being the oldest active student organization in the 
College. Celebrating its thirty-fifth anniversary since its inception 
in Saint Francis College in 1906, the fraternity sponsored many 
activities and functions throughout the year befitting such a grand 
occasion.

The first event was an Anniversary Mass in memory of the 
deceased brothers of Pi Alpha held Thanksgiving Day morning in the Monastery 
Chapel. Father Charles Bermingham was the celebrant.

Next came an informal stag dinner during Christmas week which served as a 
means of re-uniting the old timers with the present under-grads. The affair was held 
at the Knights of Columbus. Three of the original eight founders attended, namely, 
Rev. John J. Ross, principal of Bishop McDonnell High School, Rev. Peter A. 
Kelaher, pastor of Saint Athanasius R.C. Church, and Rev. Owen J. Smith, pastor 
of Saint Anselm’s R.C. Church.

Easter week provided the next opportunity to celebrate, and another dinner 
was held in honor of those Pi Alpha men now studying in the seminary. This


